
Horseheads Intermediate School 
PTO Meeting Minutes 

4/9/19 
A student from Mrs. Ike’s class came to update us on the gardening project they have been 
working on.  They were able to get a grant for three garden towers. They will also be doing raise 
beds. When they have crops, their hope is to give them to the school cafeteria.  
 
The PTO voted to donated $200.00 to the Unified Basketball team.  
 
The money that has been in the Pto account from the art program will be used to purchase a 
printing press for the art room. 
 
Battle of the Books went really well. There were only three winners so there is a $25.00 Gift 
card in the safe. 
 
No report for Parent Council 
 

April Principal Report 

● Spring Break will be next week from April 15-19. 
● Dallas Brass performed 2 assemblies to all of our students on March 20th while they 

were in town working with the district. It was an awesome show! 
● STEM Night in March was a huge hit. Thank you to all of the volunteers who helped 

out. 
● ABL activities are coming up for 5th grade in May. BOCES facilitators come to take 

students through problem solving challenges. 6th grade has been working throughout 
the year and will also have a ½ day in June. 

● 4th grade presentation and tour was on Monday, March 25th which included a brief 
presentation about the IS and a self-guided tour. It was very well-attended! 

● 6th grade teams have been participating their Challenger Missions at the Wings of 
Eagles, which included an interactive problem-solving mission where students act as 
meteorologists. 

● The Math State Tests are scheduled for Wednesday, May 1st – Thursday, May 2nd. 
● The last budget workshop will be on May 9th at 6:00pm in the MMC.  Reminder to get 

out and vote on the budget on May 21st. 
 


